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Note of last City Regions Board meeting
	Title:


	City Regions Board

	Date:


	Tuesday 17 September 2019

	Venue:
	Westminster Room, 8th Floor, 18 Smith Square, London, SW1P 3HZ

	
	


Attendance
An attendance list is attached as Appendix A to this note
	Item
	Decisions and actions


<AI1>

	1  
	Chair's Welcome, Declarations of Interest and Apologies

The Chair welcomed members to the first City Regions Board of 2019/19.

The Chair congratulated Cllr Debbie Wilcox on becoming a member of the House of

Lords, Baroness Wilcox of Newport.

The Chair noted apologies received, and substitutes in attendance.

No declarations of interest were made.



</AI1>

<AI2>

	2  
	Terms of reference for the Board

The Chair asked members to note the membership of the Board and agree the Terms of

Reference.

Decisions

Members noted the membership of the Board for 2019/20 and agreed the Board’s Terms

of Reference for 2019/20.



</AI2>

<AI3>

	3  
	2019/20 work programme

Philip Clifford introduced the City Regions Board work programme 2019/20, highlighting

board priorities across the year.

Members made the following comments:

· Devolution is still an important issue in Wales and the growing partnership in Mid-  South Wales is an example of the importance.

· Bus regulation has become part of the government’s agenda and will be a positive aspect to Devolution deals across England and Wales.

· Local Industrial strategies needs to be taken up again with the government.

· Future growth of housing is an important area of work, as currently some authorities cannot meet its housing needs.
Decision

Members agreed the 2019/20 Work Programme.



</AI3>

<AI4>

	4  
	Brexit update

Ian Hughes gave an update on the Brexit process. Currently the government is

recommending that councils need to continue preparing for no deal. There will be a return to weekly reporting into Whitehall on Brexit preparations. It is important that authorities identify risks on the ground and highlight this, so local government concerns can be heard.

Members made the following comments:

· All the concerns that are being raised by local government are being delivered to national government.

· Guidance needs to be created on how councils can use government funding for no deal planning.

· The risks are well documented, including access to fresh food, medicines and staffing for health and social care sectors.
Decision

Members noted the update.



</AI4>

<AI5>

	5  
	Urban leadership

Philip Clifford updated the City Regions Board on the results of the Urban Cost Pressures

and Fiscal Devolution research commissioned in the last Board cycle and set out the

report’s recommendations and highlighted the proposed next steps for the board to

consider.

Members made the following comments

· The costs pressures of homelessness needs breaking down further, including costs on crime, housing and drug rehabilitation.

· The cost difference between rural and urban homelessness in the report seems to not fully understand the true cost of urban homelessness.

· Accurate clear evidence on cost pressures of homelessness is needed to understand further.
Decision

Members agreed to the following:

1. To undertake further work to produce quantitative evidence on urban cost pressures

2. Agree a joint programme of work to develop the ‘building blocks’ of a more detailed sector-wide position on fiscal devolution




</AI5>

<AI6>

</AI6>

<AI7>

	6  
	Work Local - employment and skills update

Jasbir Jhas updated the new members of the board of the work that has been done for

employment and skills and gave the next steps for what the board will be covering across 2019/20.

Members made the following comments

· This is a long standing priority. We need to keep the momentum up and look at new ways to get this on the radar of decision makers.
· Lots of positive working place to move devolution forward, including in Wales (Growing Mid Wales” partnership between Powys and Ceredigion), so it would be helpful to include these in our work.
Jasbir Jhas responded:

· It would be helpful to get as much good practice from the sector on what they are doing to progress the skills and employment agenda locally.
Decision

Members noted the report.



</AI7>

<AI8>

</AI8>

<AI9>

	7  
	Youth participation

Bushra Jamil introduced the paper and gave a brief context on youth participation policy

and provision in local areas. The paper set out the core areas of focus for this policy:

careers advice and guidance, technical education (T levels) and NEETs.

Members made the following comments:

· Young people need to be engaged with sooner to create awareness of the services and pathways available for them.

· The level of complexities around why NEETs in some urban areas are hard to engage makes this a significant challenge. There needs to be a better understanding of the different cohorts and their complex needs.

· This work should be linked with education policy work, youth work, citizen programme etc.

· Young people and their voices should form part of the policy development.

Decision

Members noted the report.



</AI9>

<AI10>

</AI10>

<AI11>

</AI11>

<AI12>

	8 
	Note of the Previous Meeting

Members noted the minutes from the previous meeting Tuesday 17 June 2019.




</AI12>

<TRAILER_SECTION>

Appendix A -Attendance 

	Position/Role
	Councillor
	Authority

	
	
	

	Chairman
	 Sir Richard Leese CBE
	Manchester City Council


	Vice-Chairman
	 Cllr Susan Hinchcliffe
	Bradford Metropolitan District Council


	Deputy-chairman
	 Cllr Gillian Ford
	Havering London Borough Council


	Members
	 Cllr Robert Alden
	Birmingham City Council

	
	Cllr Donna Jones JP
	Portsmouth City Council

	
	Cllr Joanne Laban
	Enfield Council

	
	Cllr Toby Savage
	West of England Combined Authority

	
	Cllr Shaun Davies
	Telford and Wrekin Council

	
	Cllr Debbie Wilcox
	Newport City Council

	
	Cllr Danny Thorpe
	Royal Borough of Greenwich

	
	Cllr Sean Fielding
	Oldham Metropolitan Borough Council

	
	Cllr Shama Tatler
	Brent Council


	Apologies
	 Cllr Abi Brown
	Stoke-on-Trent City Council

	
	Mayor Joe Anderson OBE
	Liverpool City Council

	
	Cllr Martin Gannon
	Gateshead Council

	
	Mayor Marvin Rees
	Bristol City Council

	
	Cllr Julie Dore
	Sheffield City Council

	
	Cllr Peter John OBE
	Southwark Council

	
	Cllr Timothy Swift MBE
	Calderdale Metropolitan Borough Council

	
	Cllr David Mellen
	Nottingham City Council

	
	Cllr Anita Lower
	Newcastle upon Tyne City Council

	
	Cllr Gareth Roberts
	Richmond upon Thames London Borough Council


	In Attendance
	 
	


	LGA Officers
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